

United States General Accounting Office Washington, D.C. 20548

Accounting and Information Management Division

B-279389

(60020

March 6, 1998

The Honorable Jim Kolbe Chairman, Subcommittee on Treasury, Postal Service and General Government Committee on Appropriations House of Representatives

Subject: White House: Status of Audit Work

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter is in response to a request from your office that we provide an update on the status of our audit work at the Executive Residence at the White House. Our work is in response to your request that we audit (1) certain fiscal year 1996 expenditures, including those to operate the Executive Residence, that are accounted for solely on the certificate of the President or the Vice President and referred to as unvouchered expenditures, (2) certain processes and procedures relating to reimbursable expenditures of the Executive Residence, such as those for political events, and (3) the number and cost of overnight stays in the Executive Residence since January 1993. In November 1997, we testified on the status of our audit work. In our testimony, we stated that we were proceeding on schedule on the first two phases of our work, but that we had made no progress on the third phase.

The first two phases of our work are still on schedule. As we have done periodically since 1979, we are auditing the unvouchered expenditures as provided in sections 105(d) and 106(b) of title 3, United States Code. Under these sections, we verify that the unvouchered expenditures were for authorized purposes and report any unauthorized expenditures to the Congress. Our audit of reimbursable expenditures of the Executive Residence involves official and nonofficial events, as well as personal expenses of the First Family. Because they are initially treated as unvouchered expenditures financed from the Executive Residence at the White House, Operating Expenses appropriation, we

GAO/AIMD-98-98R Executive Residence

¹The White House: Status of Review of the Executive Residence (GAO/T-OGC/AIMD-98-12, November 6, 1997).

review the reimbursement processes and procedures as part of our audit of unvouchered expenditures. We expect to complete our fieldwork on the first two phases this month.

In our November testimony, we stated that we had made no progress in confirming the aggregate number of overnight guests and determining the number of stays within the Executive Residence because we had not obtained any records from the White House. We stated that to respond to the Subcommittee's request, we required access to documents or systems that would establish the aggregate number of guests and stays. Prior to our testimony, White House officials expressed concerns about us inspecting "private and personal papers of the First Family" that had been used to compile a previously published list of overnight guests. We stated in our testimony that we had presented a letter to the White House proposing that we discuss the possibility of alternative sources of information with the Executive Residence's Chief Usher, Administrative Officer, Head Housekeeper, and others. The day of our testimony, we received a letter from the Associate Counsel to the President, stating that she would contact us as soon as possible to arrange for meetings with various staff members.

Since our testimony, we still have not obtained any additional records on overnight guests and stays. However, we have met with Executive Residence personnel, including the Chief Usher, Administrative Officer, and Head Housekeeper, and are continuing to work with Counsel to the President staff to arrange meetings with the President's Director of Personal Correspondence, Secret Service representatives, and others. We are also continuing to work with Counsel to the President staff to obtain records that would enable us to confirm the aggregate number of overnight guests and stays at the Executive Residence. Enclosed is a chronology of key contacts with the White House.

We are also sending this letter today to the Ranking Minority Member of your Subcommittee. If you have any questions, please call me at (202) 512-9489.

Sincerely yours,

David L. Clark, Jr.

Director, Audit Oversight and Liaison

Enclosure

(911839)

ENCLOSURE	ENCLOSURE
	CHRONOLOGY OF KEY CONTACTS WITH THE WHITE HOUSE
April 24, 1997	We met with officials from several White House offices to advise them of the Subcommittee's request.
June 17, 1997	We provided the White House with an informal list of four areas related to overnight stays that we wanted to discuss.
July 11, 1997	We met with White House officials to discuss overnight stays.
September 19, 1997	Following several requests, we met with White House officials to discuss overnight stays.
October 16, 1997	We wrote to the White House to insist on our access to records on overnight stays.
October 23, 1997	We received a letter from the White House expressing concern about us inspecting "personal and private correspondence."
November 5, 1997	We met with White House officials and presented a letter proposing that we meet with certain White House staff and others to discuss the possibility of alternative sources of information.
November 6, 1997	We received a letter from the White House stating that officials would contact us to arrange for meetings with various White House staff.
December 11, 1997	We met with the Executive Residence Chief Usher.
December 18, 1997	We met with four other White House staff.
January 7, 1998	We spoke with a White House official about arrangements for further meetings with White House staff and others and for obtaining records on overnight stays.
January 20, 1998	We had a follow-up discussion with a White House official about arrangements for meetings and obtaining records.
February 11, 1998	We again had a follow-up discussion with a White House official about arrangements for meetings and obtaining records.
February 17, 1998	We had our most recent discussion with a White House official about arrangements for meetings and obtaining records.

	· Augusta
,	
*	
	±
	· .4 · . · . · . · . · . · . · . · . · .
	(1) (1) (1) (1) (2)
•	_

Ordering Information

The first copy of each GAO report and testimony is free. Additional copies are \$2 each. Orders should be sent to the following address, accompanied by a check or money order made out to the Superintendent of Documents, when necessary. VISA and MasterCard credit cards are accepted, also. Orders for 100 or more copies to be mailed to a single address are discounted 25 percent.

Orders by mail:

U.S. General Accounting Office P.O. Box 37050 Washington, DC 20013

or visit:

Room 1100 700 4th St. NW (corner of 4th and G Sts. NW) U.S. General Accounting Office Washington, DC

Orders may also be placed by calling (202) 512-6000 or by using fax number (202) 512-6061, or TDD (202) 512-2537.

Each day, GAO issues a list of newly available reports and testimony. To receive facsimile copies of the daily list or any list from the past 30 days, please call (202) 512-6000 using a touchtone phone. A recorded menu will provide information on how to obtain these lists.

For information on how to access GAO reports on the INTERNET, send an e-mail message with "info" in the body to:

info@www.gao.gov

or visit GAO's World Wide Web Home Page at:

http://www.gao.gov

United States General Accounting Office Washington, D.C. 20548-0001

Official Business Penalty for Private Use \$300 Bulk Rate Postage & Fees Paid GAO Permit No. G100

Address Correction Requested